
  

 Colac Primary  
 School  Newsletter  
 bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нпǘƘΣ нлнн 

                    
    Phone: 5231-2560 (BH)  
    Website: www.colacps.vic.edu.au 
                                                                                                           

 

Dear Parents, staff and students, 
2023 Prep welcome:  Colac Primary School was thrilled to welcome our 2023 Prep students and 

their families on Monday night. Despite the weather conditions, the evening was able to proceed and 
the 2023 Grade 6 students were able to meet and play with their buddies as families attended an 
information session with staff. Our current Prep teacher Sarah Baulch has also been busy visiting 
kindergartens and meeting with the students and teachers. Prep children will join us again for 
transition sessions on November 30th from 9am to 11am and again on the state-wide transition day 
December 13th.  We are looking forward to supporting our incoming Preps to make a positive start to 
school and welcome any questions from families at any time.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Grade 6: At the other end of the school, our Grade 6 students are 

beginning their Graduation and tranistion activities. They have begun 
preparing for the Graduation which will be held on Thursday December 
15th in the Allan Halliwell Stadium at Colac Primary School. Invitiations 
have been sent to families and staff. We look forward to this event which 

will signify the end of the students primary school years. Our Grade 6 students 
will also have a full transistion day at their secondary schools on Tuesday 
December 13th.  

Election Day stall: We will be holding a stall on election morning this Saturday 

beginning at 9am. We would really appreciate it if families could support our stall 
by donating baked goods, garden grown produce, eggs or preserves. Items can 
be dropped into school before 3.30pm tomorrow or between 9am and 9.30am 
on the morning of the stall. Please include an ingredients list along with your 
baked goods as this will need to be included in the packaged sale.  
We know our community will be looking to purchase some yummy scones, 
biscuits, cakes, slices and we are excited to provide this opportunity whilst raising 
funds for our Kitchen Garden program. Thank you to families who are baking and those who have 
volunteered to assist on the day.  

http://www.colacps.vic.edu.au/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=better%20buddies&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=H2V8OD3p_HajwM&tbnid=2lE98cGnhqyhqM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.highvaleps.vic.edu.au/project-updates&ei=RY6uUr-uO9GYlAWM0oCQBw&bvm=bv.57967247,d.dGI&psig=AFQjCNF3SF-uZ8Y4BPYdFAzuAqEOj3j5vg&ust=1387257789693690
http://asthmafriendlyschools.org.au/home/index.php


  

End of year plans: Our school year will conclude with a final assembly on Friday December 16th. 

Assembly will commence at 2.15pm and all students will be dismissed at 3.15pm. Student reports will 
be live on Compass for parents to view too, so please contact the school in the next few weeks if you 
have misplaced your login details.  
Over the school holidays new carpet will be installed in Rooms 5, 6, 7, 8 and the Art Room. The final 
session for Their Care Out of School Hours Care will also be December 16th. There is still a lot of learning 
and fun to occur before then with our school concert on December 8th at 6pm, the Prep & Buddy 
Teddy Bear Picnic, a Grade 6 visit to Headspace in Colac and so much more.   We certainly hope to see 
many of you at our end of year events!  

Respect Netball Cup: Next Thursday our school leaders will take part in the Respect Netball Cup 

ran by Susan Parker from Healthy Communities Unit with Barwon Health. The students will take part 
in a number of workshops based on being a respectful leader. They will then paly a round robin netball 
tournament, no goals will be scored just observed for respectful play. 

Staffing: Next Wednesday will be the last day for both Beth and Bonnie who have been in the role 

of tutors working with students in Numeracy over the year. We have seen some wonderful results 
with this program and we thank them for their hard work and dedication over the year. We wish them 
all the best with their studies in 2023. 

Take care & kind regards, Shelby Papadopoulos ς Principal 
 

 

Woodwork Program: 
On behalf of all the students who have participated in the woodwork program this year, we would like 
to acknowledge and thank Bunnings Colac, in particular Jo Connell who is the activity organisier, for 
their help this year. 
Without JoΩs assistance and support with donation of tools and materials, some of the activities the 
students have done would not have been possible. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 
hǳǊ ǾŀƭǳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǊǘƴƛƎƘǘ ƛǎ  ¢h[9w!b/9 
A part of TOLERANCE is FLEXIBILITY.  Flexibility means being open to change.  It 
means not always having to have your own way. 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 School Calendar ς Term 4 

Nov 26th Cake Stall on Election Day at the stadium 9am-12pm 

Dec 8th Final Breakfast Club for 2022 

Dec 8th Whole school concert in the stadium 6-7pm 

Dec 9th Prep/buddies teddy bear picnic 11.30am-1.30pm 

Dec 9th Final canteen day 

Dec 13th Transition/Move Up Day 

Dec 15th Grade 6 Graduation Night 

Dec 16th Student reports live on Compass 

Dec 16th School year concludes ς final assembly 2.15pm. 
Dismissal at 3.15pm 

Dec 16th Last day for TheirCare out of hours care for 2022 

 Term 1 - 2023 

Jan 9th Book List supplies available for collection from 
Blanes Newsagency 

Jan 27th Staff resume ς school office open at 11am 

Jan 30th First day of school for students 



  

 
 
Week 8 already, this term is flying! Students have had a very busy week with lots of learning and our 
P-4 Activity Day last Friday! 
 
The preps are ready to step up into their big Grade 1 shoes, with them writing some tips to our new 
preps next year! In Writing they have been working on publishing a text about sunflowers and in 
Reading they have been developing their knowledge about text to self-connections! In Maths, 
students have been following directions in their learning about location and transformation. 
 
Lƴ DǊŀŘŜ мκнΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǇƻŜǘǊȅ ƛƴ ²ǊƛǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŀǳǘƘƻǊΩǎ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ ƛƴ wŜŀŘƛƴƎΦ 
In Maths, they have been learning about directions and clockwise/anti clockwise in our Location and 
Transformation learning. Students have also been getting stuck into their project about Minibeasts 
in Inquiry! 

 
Keep up the great learning Prep-2! 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 



  

Room 11 

 

 

 
A reminder that Graduation is on 

Thursday the 15th of December in the 
stadium. RSVP and pizza order form 
has been sent home and is due back 

Friday the 2nd of December. 
We have also started our rehearsal for 

the concert, as well as finishing off 
our magazines, creating Rebus stories 

and creating a budget for maths. 
Our student leaders have continued to 

work hard at Breakfast Club each 
week with Mrs Rodger. All students are 

very welcome to join them for 
breakfast each Tuesday and Thursday 

morning! 

Room 9/10  
Reading æ Students have been 

researching and reading up on a topic 
of their choice for a poster 

presentation. Students have chosen 
topics ranging from NBA and NBL 
teams, to animals and also famous 

people. 
Writing æ Students have continued 
their spelling sessions and have also 

been working on breaking their 
writing into smaller topic paragraphs. 
Maths æ Students have been exploring 
financial decisions æ how to estimate 
and accurately calculate the cost of a 
meal from a menu. 

Inquiry æ Students have been 
exploring the rights, responsibilities, 

and privileges of being an Australian 
citizen 

Room 7/8  
Reading æThis week we started our 
|jµ fz]«« |~´jz îIj|p¯r| )z~~{ï ]|h 

anchored our thoughts and 
wonderings prior to reading the text. 
We also enjoyed participating in an 
~|zr|j {jj®r|p µr®q ~|j ~o !¯«®ª]zr]ï« 
qrpqz· ªjf~p|r«jh fqrzhªj|ï« ]¯®q~ª« 
Andy Griffiths where we learnt how 

Andy became and author and how his 
Treehouse series of books came to 

light.  

 
Writing æ This week we commenced 

our new writing unit and are focusing 
on transactional texts. We have 

analysed invitations and looked at 
the features that different types have 
and created our our invitation for the 

upcoming school concert. 
Maths æ We have been learning about 
Time and have enjoyed applying our 
problem-solving skills and strategies 
to solve a range of tasks. We enjoyed 

creating number lines reflecting 
milestones in our lives.  

 
Inquiry æ We have been learning and 

having fun creating different 
animations using the program Scratch 

in Digital Technologies. 

 
Room 11 

Grade 6 have been busily preparing 
their speeches for Graduation. As part 
of this, they have been reflecting on 
all of their years at primary school 
which has prompted going through 
some old photos of different events. 

 

 
 



  

               
The Mini - Beast theme has inspired book choices in P - 2 classes. Students compared a 

wool scarf with a silk scarf & enjoyed the  witty competition between a flock of sheep & 

a silkworm in the story, ôStella the Silkworm õ. Students followed the life cycle of a moth 

& discussed the differences between a moth & a butterfly . Creative snail designs  were 

produced in response to Julia Donaldsonõs òThe Snail and the Whaleõ. This week Mrs Briffa 

was very impressed with students who extended their learning by writing sentences 

modelled on the alliteration used throughout the text, ôSome Smug Slugõ.         
 

         

               
                 

 

 

                                   
          

                           
 

 
 


